
Clerk’s Report – December 2024  

• We had another notification that the defib at Admirals Quarter had been deployed 

and a site check was made to ensure that the ambulance service have been 

informed that it is ready for further deployment. 

• Traiining:  Cloud storage (Scribe), Employment law changes (SALC).  Employment 

law has changed so that all Councils must now have a Sexual and General 

Harassment Policy and Procedure.  There is a model policy provided by SALC which 

Councils are advised to personalise according to the needs of the Council.  I will 

present a policy to Council for consideration at the meeting in January. 

• Football:  the veteran’s team held their first match on 1st December – thanks go to O. 

Abbott for his help with facilitating this. 

• A neighbour close by the pavilion believes there are rats entering their garden 

coming from the pavilion.  The Chairman is purchasing a couple of bait boxes to 

address this issue. 

• The clerk is pursuing a timetable for the resurfacing of the basketball court, which is 

likely to be in the New Year. 

• The dog bin on Church Green has fallen over in the storm and the clerk has 

contacted OA to see if he can rectify. 

 

 


